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As the new Chairman of URA, it is my great pleasure to contribute to this Annual report.

[ must first express my deep appreciation to the outgoing Chairman, Mr. Edward Cheng, for his outstanding leadership of
the Board in the past three years. I must also thank retiring Members, Professor Cecilia Chan, Mrs. Peggy Lam, the
Honourable Alan Leong, and Miss Maria Tam for their dedication and wise counsel during their terms.

[ also look forward to working with my colleagues on the Board, particularly new members who have joined us, together
with the Management team and all our staff.

The URA’s primary mission is to improve the living environment of people residing in areas where their accommodation
is squalid and their homes lack the most basic amenities. The alleviation of the serious hardships of these residents is the
first priority of our people-centred strategy.

The URA can only continue to achieve its goal of replacing slums and squalour with decent homes if we have the
understanding and support of the community. This is particularly true when urban renewal takes the form of
redevelopment, which has the most significant, and far-reaching impact on the livelihood of affected residents. It is only
natural that this is also the most prone to controversies. In the course of redevelopment, some degree of disruption to
local residents and businesses is unavoidable, no matter how carefully we plan our projects. The URA has to deal with
issues of concern and controversy through paying meticulous attention to the views of all those who are affected and
responding to them with faimess and transparency. In previous years, considerable resources have been dedicated to this
community engagement. We are determined to expand our efforts in this field in response to the Government’s specific
pledges set out in the election programme of the Chief Executive, Mr Donald Tsang Yam-kuen, and its action plan to
improve the quality of life in Hong Kong. Revitalisation of old districts is part of this plan, together with a commitment
to “proactive measures to collect residents’ views when planning redevelopment projects and consult the public on the
proposed details”.

The URA’s determination to implement this strategy of caring redevelopment is well-illustrated by the Kwun Tong Town
Centre project. After extensive consultation, a scheme has been drawn up which successfully incorporates many features
of major concern to the community. As a result, our plans have received overwhelming endorsement from the public. We
will continue our community engagement efforts to ensure ongoing support for this important project, and we will use this
people-based approach to win the public’s backing for our other projects.

Hong Kong is one of the most advanced and vibrant cities in the world. It is also one of the most congested. Our
sophisticated citizens expect the highest standards of performance from the Government and the public sector, particularly
in protecting the environment and making use of our scarce natural resources. The URA is the primary urban renewal
agency in Hong Kong, and we have to reflect the growing public concern for the environment and its sustainability in our
work. All our projects must incorporate energy-saving and the other environmentally-friendly features that are of such
special importance in our crowded city.

The community is also deeply concerned about the difficulties of preserving our heritage when space is so precious in
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